
 

 
 
 
 
January 2020  
For immediate release 
  
Local government employers accused of creating “unnecessary” pay delay    
The three unions representing council workers have today expressed disappointment at the local 
government employers’ failure to make them a pay offer – more than six months after they submitted 
this year’s wages claim. 
  
GMB, Unison and Unite – which between them have more than a million local government members 
across England, Wales and Northern Ireland – are critical of what they see as unnecessary delays to 
the process. 
  
The unions want the employers to hurry up and make an offer and have already written to Chancellor 
Sajid Javid urging him to ensure that local authorities have the funds to meet the unions’ pay claim for 
2020/21. 
  
In a joint statement the three unions say: 
 
“The unions are astounded to hear that the local government employers – who met on 21 January – 
still have not made the local government workforce a pay offer. The unions were expecting that one 
would be made in response to the pay claim submitted back in July.  
 
“The pay talks have already been delayed due to the general election. While we welcome the 
employers’ commitment to meet in early February, the extra delay of a couple of weeks is unnecessary 
and unhelpful. 
 
“The joint union message to employers is simple. We submitted our joint union pay claim well in 
advance of the pay timeline and don’t understand why they can’t make an offer now instead of further 
delaying pay talks.  
 
“We urge them to make an opening offer, get around the table and start pay negotiations immediately.  
 
“In the meantime, the three unions representing local government workers have written to the 
Chancellor setting out why it’s essential the Treasury fully funds a substantial pay rise for the more 
than one million local government workers across England, Wales and Northern Ireland.” 
 
(Notes to editors): 
- The National Joint Council negotiates the pay of the vast majority of local government workers 
across England, Wales and Northern Ireland. The three unions involved are GMB, Unison and Unite.  
- The unions submitted their pay claim for 2020 (to take effect on 1 April 2020) in July 2019. The 
claim is for £10 an hour for the lowest paid council staff and a 10% pay increase for everyone else. 
Negotiations are due to take place between the unions and the local government employers, made 
up of representatives of local authorities supported by the Local Government Association. 
All details of the GMB - Have your day on pay can be found at https://www.gmb.org.uk/local-
government-schools-have-your-say-072019 
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